


Ysgol Bro Tegid 

 

February 2nd, 2017 

 

Re Y Bala New Lifelong Learning School   

Dear Mr Gareth Thomas,  

As the Governing Body of Ysgol Bro Tegid, we were disappointed in the decision to designate a 

Church status to the new Lifelong Learning School following a consultation which came to an end in 

July 2015. We strongly believe that the parents should be allowed to choose what type of education 

their children should receive, and by designating church status to the new school we are being 

deprived of this choice.  

However, we were willing to accept the situation, subject to the agreement that it would be possible 

to re-assess the situation following two years from the opening date of the new school.  

The Church has since intervened in the process and have cause significant uncertainty locally 

regarding the future of the school. They have raised a question regarding the two-year clause in the 

letter dated September 9th 2016. We fear that this only provides a preview of further intervention by 

the Church in the education of our children once the school opens. This has re-opened the 

discussion and has shown us once again that the new school should be a community school.  

Therefore, the governors of Ysgol Bro Tegid ask Gwynedd County Council to hold a new consultation, 

to review the status of the new school with the desire to have a community school that is not 

formally connected to any specific religious body.  

Yours sincerely 

Elen ap Gwilym (Chair) 


